
Construction of Fan/Vent Plant 

 

Forty-six (46th) Street between Northern Boulevard and 34th 

Avenue will be closed until completion of a fan/vent plant to 

serve the Queens Boulevard subway line of the E, F, M & R trains.  

Completion is expected by the Spring of 2017.  All work is 

underground. 

 

In addition to the closing of 46th Street, there will be no parking  

on the north side of Northern Boulevard between 45th & 47th 

Streets.  Violators will be towed.   

 

For additional information contact NYC Transit, Luke DePalma at 

646 252-2674. 


